FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JUNE, 2010, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 0

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – 

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – St. Clair
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 1
    PARTICIPANTS – 7
Agriscience Kit and Agricultural Career Workshop for K-8 Teachers of SAI, Belleville – 7
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 8
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Education Committee Meeting, St. Louis, MO
Illinois FFA Convention, Springfield

Website Conference Call Meeting

IAVAT Conference, Springfield

District Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Springfield

District Planning Meeting for 10-11 FFA/IAVAT Activities and Events, Olney
Summer Agriculture Institute(SAI) Luncheon at the St. Clair County Farm Bureau, Belleville
District Professional Development for Agriculture Teachers, Olney

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  538 
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 13
Checked Ag Ed Teacher Database and IFGAs for Accuracy 

Prepared for Workshops and Meetings

Assisted Teachers/Administrators with their Online Incentive Funding Grant Applications(IFGA)

Received and Reviewed School Annual Reports
Planned District Summer Professional Development for Agriculture Teachers

Assisted Schools in Posting Teacher Vacancies and Finding Quality Candidates

Wrote and Sent Congratulation Letters to New Major State FFA Officers

Placed National FFA/ITCS Order for Centralia Start-up Grant and Delivered to New Teacher

Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood –Program Planning, Goals, and Activities
Processed and Sent Agriculture Grant Budget Amendments

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

It was great to see two students from District 5 elected to major FFA state officers.  Congratulations to John and Cody.  The St. Clair County Farm Bureau agreed to send in the county AITC grant application to assist as Extension was not able to due to budget constraints.  The AITC county committee has a renewed partnership.  The IAVAT conference was a highlight as I received a 25 year membership award.  My family(Eva, Taylor, and Jesse) attended the awards banquet.  It is very frustrating that the Ag Ed Line Item was zeroed out after the many hours and efforts that have been done over the years to improve and enhance agricultural education.  We will survive and stay positive.
